

Family Matters

Improving Health Together

December 2024 Newsletter

For back issues visit: Family Matters Newsletter - Extension (colostate.edu)

For more information, contact the CSU

Extension Office near you. Or visit: Extension - Providing trusted, practical education to help you solve problems, develop skills and build a better future. (colostate.edu)

Articles in Family
Matters are copyrighted, but
may be reproduced in full
without
modification if credit is
given to Family
Matters, Family and Consumer Sciences and Colorado
State
University Extension. For all
other requests, contact the
author.

Colorado State University
Extension is an equal opportunity provider.
Colorado State University
does not discriminate on the
basis of disability and is com-

mitted to providing reasona-

ble accommodations.
CSU's Office of Engagement
and Extension ensures meaningful access and equal opportunities to participate to
individuals whose first language is not English.

Colorado State University, U.S.

"Winter's Symphony: Embracing the Season Through Your Five Senses."
By: Rachel Juritsch, Adams County 4-H Health & Well-being Specialist



Winter can be a challenging season for everyone. We can relate to the feeling of being stuck indoors, eager to get outside. However, some families may find it more difficult to spend time outdoors due to cold temperatures or windy weather. Research shows that we can benefit from just 20 minutes spent outside each day, and these advantages hold true in winter as well.

Benefits of Spending Time Outside in Winter

- Vitamin D Production: Exposure to sunlight helps our bodies produce Vitamin
 D, which is essential for healthy growth and bone development.
- **Enhanced Mood and Well-Being:** Spending time outdoors can improve overall mood, health, and feelings of well-being.

"I go to nature to be soothed and healed, and to have my senses put together." – John Burroughs



December 21st marks the shortest day of the year, receiving nearly six hours less sunlight than the longest day in June. With shorter days and reduced sunlight, many people experience the "winter blues." However, researchers have found that spending time outdoors, moving, and connecting with others can significantly alleviate these wintertime feelings.

Tips for Success

- Check the Weather: Colorado weather can change quickly.
 One day might be sunny and warm, while the next could bring snow. Staying informed will enhance your outdoor experience.
- Dress for Success: With the weather in mind, make sure to dress appropriately! On snowy days, don't forget your boots, gloves, hats, and layers.
- Affordable Winter Clothing: Winter gear can be expensive,
 but thrift stores often offer budget-friendly options. Friends and family clothing swaps are another great option!
- **Explore New Places:** Now that you're prepared, start locally and then venture to other parks, open spaces, and trails!



Let's Talk

Encourage your child to spend at least 20 minutes outside each day to boost their health and shake off those winter blues. Remind them that even though it may seem like animals and plants are asleep, there's still a lot of life waiting to be discovered outside, you just need to slow down and listen. Tell your child that they will have to turn on their observation skills for this outside activity. Take a moment to discuss what an observation is: it's simply something they notice in their surroundings!



Before you go outside:

- **Dress Appropriately:** Collaborate with your child to choose the right warm clothing for a safe and enjoyable time outdoors. Check the weather forecast or simply step outside to gauge the conditions.
- **Discuss the Benefits:** Explain to your child that time spent outside in the sun helps our bodies grow strong and healthy. Additionally, it is a chance to get fresh air and move around!
- **Prepare Beyond Clothing:** Remind your child that sunscreen is important, even in winter. It protects our skin from harmful rays while still allowing our bodies to produce Vitamin D for healthy bones. Use a broad-spectrum sunscreen with an SPF of 15 or higher! Remember to reapply every two hours. Hydration is also key! So, pack a water bottle.

Activity for Health











Nature Journaling Incorporating Your Five Senses

- 1. **Personalize Your Journal:** Spend some time decorating and personalizing a blank journal to give your child a sense of ownership.
- 2. **Discuss Nature Journaling:** Explain to your child what a nature journal is. According to John Muir Laws, nature journaling involves collecting and organizing your observations, questions, connections, and explanations using words, pictures, and numbers.
- 3. **Review the Five Senses:** Before heading out, review the five senses with your child and provide examples for each.
- 4. **Go on a Nature Walk:** With a pencil and journal in hand, take a 20-minute walk, encouraging your child to engage all their senses. They can write down their observations as they go or save them for when they're warmer indoors. Together, illustrate or write about your winter discoveries.
- 5. Document Your Experience: Remember to include your name, date, location, and weather conditions in the journal, so you can compare your findings next time!

